
  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents / Caregivers, 

I can’t believe how quickly this term has flown by! We are over half way already. 

 

As you know, I have been Acting Principal while Mel Gloede is at MOPS. I am loving 

the challenge and the opportunity to learn new things. Carlene Paterson (Deputy Principal), Robyn 

Lindholm (Student Wellbeing Leader) and I are working well together to keep things running smoothly. 

I’ve spoken with Mel a few times and she is enjoying seeing how different schools do things and is looking 

forward to coming back to us with new knowledge and ideas. 

 

I’ve been trying to get into classrooms regularly and have noticed that our classrooms are humming along 

nicely and most students are settled and working hard. The Playberry Laser Literacy focus is having an 

impact already and we are seeing growth for many of our students. 

 

We have had another busy term. During weeks 2 and 3, all our classes had swimming lessons at the Rec 

Centre. Year 4, 5 and 6 students participated in the Whyalla schools Soccer Carnival, making us very proud 

by coming runners up. Junior Primary students visited the Road Safety Centre to attend safety sessions 

run by SAPOL. Our Bush Foods groups have been busy planting, watering, and cooking, and the Wellbeing 

groups have been busy learning new skills and creating. Classes have been on excursions and the senior 

students attended a full day STEM Expo at UniSA. In amongst all that, a lot of learning has also been 

happening! 

 

During Reconciliation Week, Kenniesha and Anita worked with each class on an activity based on the 

theme of ‘Now More Than Ever’, encouraging everyone to continue the focus on justice and rights for 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. 
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NEW PHONE NUMBER 
We have a new Virtual Number now 

live! 

This number can be used to text 

message us for student absences, 

booking meetings, questions etc. 

 

2024 Term 2 Dates 

June 10th – PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY. NO SCHOOL. 

June 11th – GRUG performance 

Middleback Theatre Rec – Yr. 2 

June 20th – Governing Council 

Meeting 4pm 

July 5th – Last Day of Term 2. 

2:10pm Dismissal 
 

Term 3 

Friday July 26th – Student 

Free Day  

Monday July 29th – Student 

Free day 

 

 

We also hosted a very successful Reconciliation Week 

Open Afternoon. We had many providers set up in the 

yard, with Shooting Stars, Mission Australia, Plaza Youth, 

The Smith Family, Centacare and Nunyarra providing 

activities for children and information for families. Why 

Day brought their fabulous array of focus tools and 3D 

printed toys for families to purchase, and we were lucky 

enough to see a 3D printer in action.  

The R.O.O.T.S. program spent the previous week with 

our students, cooking delicious Banana and Wattle seed 

Muffins, Old Man Saltbush cheesy scrolls (my favourite), 

and Quandong White Christmas. Aunty Anita cooked 

damper to go with the sausage sizzle lunch and some of 

our staff cooked spring rolls and noodles. No one went 

home hungry! Some of the students in our Wellbeing 

groups had made food and keychains that were available 

to purchase and we are very proud of their 

entrepreneurship skills. Families and carers spent the 

afternoon visiting classrooms, joining in with class 

activities and catching up with class teachers. 

If you see me in the yard, feel free to come and have a 

chat. I am always keen to learn more about our families 

and students.  

 

Kindest regards, 

Lisa Parsons 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Assembly Awards: Be Respectful, Be Responsible, Be Your Best 

Justice Clancy, Tony Fergusson, Anna Tyrrell, Joross Floria, Shannon 

Peel, Jaycob Bunting, Charlee-Ann Franklin, Adelyn Taylor, Hazel 

Peel, Emily Salmoni, Celia Rincon-Parker, Onyx Stephens, Tyrese 

Smith 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is not too late to apply for School card.  Please see the front office if 

you need a form.  

All invoices are now due; please contact Belinda for a payment plan on 

Belinda.catchpole827@schools.sa.edu.au 
 

Invoices can be paid via cash, card or EFT. 
 

Banking details are as follows. 

Hincks Avenue Primary School 

BSB:  065 519 

Account Number:  10017267 

Reference: Students Name School Fees 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday 22nd May, Hincks participated in the National Simultaneous Reading 

Day.  

National Simultaneous Story time is held annually by the Australian Library and 

Information Association. Every year a picture book, written and illustrated by an 

Australian author and illustrator, is read simultaneously in libraries, schools, pre-

schools and many other places around the country. 

This year we were fortunate to have a guest speaker, Stephen Stanley. Mr Stanley is 

an author and illustrator and has published a range of picture books and puzzle books 

in Australia and overseas. He is also known for the STAN cartoon that features in some 

newspaper publications. 

We thank Mr Stanley for his time in reading us the book ‘Bowerbird Blues’ by Aura 

Parker. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday 4th June, Our Year 4/5 and Year 5/6 classes attended a STEM expo held at the 

UniSA Whyalla Campus. The STEM Expo consists of four workshops: 

• Science – aerodynamics 

• Technology - computational thinking using Arduino coding 

• Engineering – engineering design process in a civil engineering challenge 

• Mathematics –Find solutions to puzzles 

Students had a lot of fun engaging in fun activities and learning about new topics. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


